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What we have been up to this week: 

It has been a mixture of hard work and lots of fun in school this 
week.  The children have started their assessments across 
school.  Some year groups will soon be finished and others will 
be continuing over the next fortnight. 
 
We will be sharing the results of the assessments on Tapestry 
for you and then sending the test papers home with the children 
for you to see what they have found easy and what we will be 
working on next to support them.   
 
Straight after the Easter break we have our next set of Parents 
Evenings when you will be able to discuss your child’s progress 
and ask any questions you have about the assessments and 
areas your child needs to focus on next. 
 
Parents and carers with children in Year 2 were able to join us 
on Thursday for their children’s Celebration Assembly.  The 
children presented lots of examples of the work they have been 
doing in the hall before taking their parents back to their class-
room to share their books and learning as well as some fruit 
kebabs they had prepared.  Thank you to everyone who came 
along and joined in.  It was wonderful to have the opportunity 
for the children to share their learning with you and to have you 
in school looking at all their amazing work. 
 
Check the diary and do try and come for your child’s  Celebra-
tion Assembly when it is their turn.  They are a great opportunity 
to find out all about their learning and to see it in their books 
and the classroom. 
 
As well as the children in Year 2 presenting for themselves, the 
children in Year 6 went to watch the dress rehearsal of the 
Woodkirk Academy production of ‘Kinky Boots’.  As always they 
loved it and it gave them a real opportunity to see one of the 
fabulous things they can get involved in when they move up to 
high school. 
 
What a shame Friday ended with school being closed, although 
I know the children loved being out in the snow on Thursday so 
I’m sure they had even more fun when it snowed enough to 
make a snowman. 
 
Please remember that next week the children will be able to 
make a special gift for someone special in their life for Mothers 
Day next Sunday (19th March 2023).  They can bring £2 any 
day next week and make something wonderful and personal. 
                                                                                               Ms Talbot 

Dates for your Diary: 

13.3.23  Mothers’ Day Gift Shop 

14.3.23  Judo Taster Sessions 

15.3.23  Year 1 Trip 

15.3.23  School open-(Strike Action by     

                                Teachers) 

16.3.23  School open-(Strike Action by   

                               Teachers) 

20.3.23  Rock Steady Concert 

23.3.23  Year 3 Celebration Assembly 

27.3.23  Music Assembly 2.30pm 

29.3.23  Year 4/5 Concert 

30.3.23  Year 4/5 Concert 

31.3.23  Year 4/5 Concert 

31.3.23  School closes 

17.4.23  School opens 

18.4.23  Parents Evening (face to face) 

20.4.23  Parents Evening (virtual) 

1.5.23  School closed 

2.5.23  Governing Board Meeting 

4.5.23  Year 4 Celebration Assembly 

8.5.23  School closed 

9.5.23  Key Stage 2 SATs week 

23.5.23  PTFA KS1 Event (tba) 

23.5.23  PTFA KS2 Event (tba) 

25.5.23  Year 2 Trip 

26.5.23  School closes 

5.6.23  School opens 

8.6.23  Year 5 Celebration Assembly 

12.6.23  PTFA Fathers Day Craft Shop 

12.6.23  Year 1 Phonics Screening 

12.6.23  Assessment Week 

21.6.23  Key Stage 2 Sports Day 

29.6.23  Year 6 Celebration Assembly 

3.7.23  Rock Steady Concert 

  

Attendance:  Congratulations to Class 8 who have 99.2% attendance this week - you were our attendance stars.   

 



MSSA Football League 2022-23 

 

Monday was the final day of this year’s MSSA Football League. This season has our best one yet since 
we won the league, undefeated, back in 2019.  

 

Right from the first set of games back in September (where we won both 3-1), the team have just 
gelled and grown together. We have a squad of thirteen children, with four playing every game and 
another four playing almost every set of games. The beauty of our team is that we have four girls in-
cluded, one of them, Georgie,  being our fantastic goalie.  

 

As we went into today’s set of matches, we were joint top of the league with Westerton on 23 points, 
Churwell were one point behind us. As Westerton had two games left and we both only had one, the 
title was Westerton’s to lose.  

 

I asked our team to just do their very best and try and get one last win in the hope of Westerton slip-
ping up - they did not disappoint!! 

 

Our match was against Gildersome and I have to say our team put on one of the best performances I 
have seen in a long time. Right from the kick off they were dominating the game, and Lucy R was the 
first one to get on the score sheet. Two brilliant goals by Caspar and one by William gave us a comfort-
able lead as we went into half time.  

 

The second half was much the same even though Gildersome tried hard a few times to break through 
our amazing defence. Luckily, Georgie managed a couple of superb saves but with Will getting another, 
Taylor getting on the score sheet and Caspar getting his hat-trick, we finished with an outstanding 7-0 
win.  

 

As the final whistle blew and we knew we had done all we could to secure the title, it became clear 
that as the other results started to come in, that Westerton had won both their games, winning the 
league by 3 points. Ironically the three points were what they won when they were the only team to 
beat us, 2-1, back in October. 

 

I have to say to see us, you would have thought we had won! We were all absolutely buzzing to have 
come second place and it felt amazing to win our final game in such a brilliant way.  

 

I am absolutely so proud of our team and everything they have achieved in the league this year. They 
fully deserve all the recognition and praise they receive. 

Roll on the Summer tournament! 

A difficult decision but my Player of the match was Georgie Ream for another superb, clean sheet!!   

Huge well done also to the rest of my team: Caspar Chadwick, Lucy Ream, Lucy Hargreaves, Kayzia 

Ward, William Foster, Taylor Parkin and Jack Ball.          Mrs Fletcher  



Year 4 Skipping Festival 

Today thirty children represented the school in our annual Year 4 Skipping Festival. The event was held 
at Armley Leisure Centre where three other schools also competed. Due to the weather one school 
had dropped out.  

 

The three-hour festival is a fun-filled competition where children compete in individual and team 
events. All the children also joined in together in various skipping warm ups throughout the event and 
they all thoroughly enjoyed themselves.  

 

When it came to the results, we were so pleased to see that overall, our children had won two Golds 
(Luca Pinnion and Arliena Balies), three silvers (Ellena Kirby, Jessica Smith and Austin Pickard), and five 
Bronze awards (Jacob Foster, Alexa Papakyriakos, Kennie Appleyard, Oscar Moore and Kiara Sinclair). 
Our 'Keep the Pot Boiling' team also won Silver. 

 

A massive well done to all the children for being so brilliant and representing our school so well. 

Mrs Fletcher   

PTFA Update: 

Quick update from the PTFA on a couple of things… 

  

Uniform Swap and Tuck Shop: 31st March 

PTFA will be hosting a Uniform Swap and Tuck Shop in the school hall on the 31st March from 3pm-4pm 

. 

 If you have any good condition, clean uniform you’d like to donate or swap please bring it on the day 
and take something home with you. You can also make a ‘pay as you feel’ cash donation if you don’t 
have uniform to swap and grab yourself a bargain.  

  

Tuck shop will also be available in the hall and a card payment machine will be available for tuck and 
uniform swap. 

Bag 2 School fundraising - 27th April: 

It’s spring clean time of year for this one so please if you have any clothes, paired shoes, handbags, 
belts or accessories that you no longer need - please put them in a plastic bag.  Please leave the bags in 
the cordoned off area of the school car park on 27th April before 9.00 am. Please note they don’t ac-
cept duvets, work uniform, workwear, pillows or fabric scraps  

 

Bag 2 School will come and collect and pay us for the weight of the donations, which all goes towards 
the school! You get to declutter and we get money to help the children. 

 

As ever we always welcome new volunteers or suggestions so please email us on 
ptfa@eastardsley.leodis.org.uk        Thanks for your continued support! 

 

mailto:ptfa@eastardsley.leodis.org.uk


 



 
   
 
 

 

PTFA Thank You Card Competition. Entries to be in school by  

Friday 17th March—see details below: 



 
   
 
 

 

10 Ways Gaming Can Sup-
port Positive Outcomes 
A free online safety guide on 10 ways gaming can support posi-
tive outcomes.  

Gaming, of course, is phenomenally popular with children and young people. 
In 2021, for instance, more than three-quarters of teenagers played online 
games, with almost 70% of primary school aged children doing likewise. If 
enjoyed in moderation and supported by a healthy routine (staying hydrat-
ed, good sleep habits, taking breaks and so on), gaming can actually benefit 
a person’s mental health. As long as we stay alert for potential risks, games 
can be much more than what we see on the surface: they can be a way to so-
cialise, an avenue for creativity and a route to solving problems. Our top ten 
tips outline how gaming online can sometimes work to your child’s ad-
vantage.  

In the guide you'll find a number of potential benefits including a sense of 



 
   
 
 

 

 



 
   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SEND PARENTS COFFEE AND CHAT 
WHERE:   The Bungalow- just before Woodkirk Academy school gates 

WHEN: THE 2nd Thursday every month- Thursday 12th January, (Thursday 9th February, 

Thursday 9th March) 

TIME: 9.30AM-11.00AM 

 
ARE YOU…………. 

A Parent/Carer of a child with SEND needs 

Come and have a coffee and a chat with people in similar situations, share experiences, gain advice and meet 

new people. 

REFRESHMENTS PROVIDED  

This group has been set up as an unofficial support group for Parents and Carers of children with SEND needs. 

This can be a rewarding but stressful and isolating time for parents. This group has been set up to offer a so-

cial, supportive and relaxed setting for meaningful discussions about anything at all.  We will make attempts 

to bring external agencies in who would be relevant for the group where we can.  This is a great place to meet 

people in a similar situation.  

This is open to any Parents/Carers of children in the LEODIS Academies Trust.   

                                                                           

For further information please contact:  

Victoria or Nikki @ Leodis Support Service 0113 8873609 / 8873618 

 



 
   
 
 

COFFEE AND CHAT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 WHERE:   The Bungalow - just before Woodkirk Academy school gates 

WHEN: THE FIRST Thursday every month- Thursday 5th January, (Thursday 2nd February, 

Thursday 2nd March) 

TIME: 9.30AM-11.00AM 

ARE YOU…………. 

A FOSTER CARER 

ADOPTIVE PARENT 

SPECIAL GUARDIANSHIP 

KINSHIP CARE 

GRANDPARENTS OR RELATIVES CARING FOR CHILDREN 

 

Come and have a coffee and a chat with people in similar situations, share experiences, gain advice and meet new people. 

REFRESHMENTS PROVIDED  

This group has been set up as an unofficial support group for Parents and Carers of Adopted / Looked After / Kinship or Special 

Guardianship children. This can be a rewarding but stressful role in a child’s life. This group has been set up to offer a social, sup-

portive and relaxed setting for meaningful discussions about anything at all. This is a great place to meet people in a similar situa-

tion.  

This is open to any Parents/Carers of children in the LEODIS Academies Trust.                                                                             

For further information please contact:  

Victoria or Nikki @ Leodis Support Service 0113 8873609 / 8873618 

 


